[bookmark: _GoBack]-----Original Message-----
From: Day, Peter - Communities [mailto:Peter.Day@Oxfordshire.gov.uk] 
Sent: 25 June 2019 08:54
To: DC Support
Subject: RE: Planning Application Consultation - 19/01047/OUT - Residential development of up to 850 dwellings - Land North East Of Oxford Road West Of Oxford Canal And East Of Bankside Banbury

FAO. Samantha Taylor

Dear Samantha

I refer to your letter sent by email dated 24 June 2019 consulting the County Council as Minerals and Waste Planning Authority on application 19/01047/OUT.

Proposal: Outline planning application for a residential development of up to 850 dwellings; green infrastructure including formal (playing fields with changing rooms, allotments) and informal open space, landscaping; and associated infrastructure including a balancing pond; on land off the A4260, with access off the existing Longford Park access off the A4260 (Oxford Road), and a new access off the A4260 (Banbury Road). All matters of detail reserved, save for access.

Location: Land North East Of Oxford Road West Of Oxford Canal And East Of Bankside Banbury.

The proposed development would not adversely affect significant mineral resources; and it does not have any strategic waste planning implications.  The County Council therefore has no minerals or waste planning comments to make on this application.

Regards,

Peter Day
Principal Minerals & Waste Policy Officer Development Management Team Oxfordshire County Council, Communities, County Hall, New Road, Oxford, OX1 1ND

